Poland Evangelical Mission

February 2013

Cezary Komisarz returns to the U.S.



Cezary speaking in the tent during Kids Klub.

Once again, pastor Cezary Komisarz will be our guest in March, visiting churches, various groups, and individuals, sharing what God is doing in Poland. Cezary knows whereof he speaks. His life and ministry is an incredible statement of God's grace to him, and to those he serves.

In addition to being a pastor, he also directs the "Help Center" for people in his city and surrounding area, which is being very well-received by many. In addition, he serves on the national board for the Free Evangelical Churches in Poland.

He has a heart for God that will inspire your heart!

If you would like to schedule Cezary for a meeting with your missions team, men's group, or your congregation, please contact us quickly so we can accommodate your request.

Email or call Russ Brown: info@polandem.org, or 612-987-1176.



Cezary at the Help Center.







(L. to R.) The crowd gathers for an evening tent service. Hannah Moyer, of Kansas, shares her testimony. A young family helped by the Help Center poses for a picture with Minnesotan Bethany Pederson, who ministered with Pantomimy Dar in this outreach effort.

The scene is set for a summer of evangelism at Camp Eden

The schedule is determined, staffs are being assembled, and intercession is being made for another summer of making disciples through camping in Poland.

One more thing will make it complete: your personal involvement!

Every year people are asked to join their prayers with Polish Christians to ask for spiritual victories at the camps. (You can participate by praying for each camp; see schedule below.)

Every year your finances ensure the camps can supply all that is needed materially.
(You can participate by sending offerings to PEM, designated for camping; see address on back page.)
Every year English speakers are invited to travel to Poland to participate. English speakers attract campers to attend.

(You can participate by letting us know which camp you would like to attend.)

Here's the schedule:

June 15-24, Senior Adult Camp July 21-30, Children's Camp June 29-July 8, Youth Camp August 1-10, Family Camp

July 10-19, Youth Camp August 12-31, Children's Camp

(Look for a schedule in next month's newsletter for the camp at Jastrzebie Zdroj, in the south of Poland.)







Whether the age group is children (L, R) or families, opportunities abound for helping people in a camp setting grow in their faith.







Assemblies were held in four schools in two different cities concerning drugs and alcohol. Testimonies were shared by the person who sang and through booklets containing conversion testimonies. 300 books were taken by students.

One word describes Pszczyna's Bible week initiative...

INCREDIBLE!

Four churches in four cities cooperated together to share the Gospel in different places.

Here's a sampling of what was accomplished:

Street evangelism. In Pszczyna alone, 400 people willingly took evangelistic materials.

Gift boxes were made by church members, and distributed to each child in Pszczyna that had participated in summer clubs and in Community Center activities, 50 boxes in all. To date, six families have asked to be included in future evangelistic meetings when they occur.

School meetings with teens. 600 teens attended school assemblies, where they heard Christian testimony, and were offered Christian literature. (See pictures above.)

Three Evangelistic concerts for teens were held in nearby Bielsko-Biala, where the Gospel was made plain through song and spoken testimony.

A conference on family and one on salvation. About 200 people attended these conferences held in Pszczyna and Bielsko-Biala, designed to share the biblical view of both family life and salvation.

Three meetings in the local orphanage were held, sharing the Christmas story with the children and youth who reside there.

Sunday church meetings were given to evangelism.

People were invited. The first Sunday most of the seats were taken. The second Sunday there was standing room only; the first time this has ever happened in Pszczyna.

The local TV station got interested in what was going on, covered the activities, and gave positive coverage to what these evangelicals were doing.











Children at the orphanage anticipate, and then receive, a gift box especially made for them during the holiday season.

Want to sharpen your vision for ministry in general? Take a look at Poland in particular!

Participate in a Vision Trip there this Spring.

Who should go: people with a passion for Poland, God's Church, or God's work in the world. We will travel from April 26 through May 6, 2013.

Contact us at info@polandem.org, or call us at 612-987-1176 for more information.

Please pray for Poland often!

When sending mail to us, please notice the change of address below. 514 Americas Way, #4201 / Box Elder, SD 57719

For administrative issues, contact Bonar Sabby

by email (admin@polandem.org), phone (952-250-9293), or by writing the address above.

For ministry issues, contact Russell Brown

by email (info@polandem.org), or by phone (612-987-1176).

Website: www.polandem.org_